
TOWN OF WAYLAND - TOWN CLERK’S OFFICE 
NOTICE OF MEETINGS OF TOWN BOARDS/COMMITTEES/COMMISSIONS 

Posted in accordance with the provisions of the Open Meeting Law 

www.mass.gov/ago/openmeeting  
PLEASE TYPE OR PRINT LEGIBLY 

 

NAME OF BOARD/COMM:   Board of Public Works   

FILED BY:    Dan Cabral    

DATE OF MEETING:   May 9, 2017         

TIME OF MEETING:   7:00 PM     

PLACE OF MEETING:   DPW Facility – 66 River Road  

NOTE: Notices and agendas are to be posted at least 48 hours in advance of the meetings excluding Saturdays, Sundays, and legal holidays.  
Please keep in mind the Town Clerk’s business hours of operation and make the necessary arrangements to be sure this notice is received and stamped 

in an adequate amount of time.  

 

 
Board of Public Works - MEETING AGENDA 

 

7:00 Announcements 

7:01 Public Comment 

7:05 Discussion of Restoration Work within North and South Cemeteries with Historical Commission 
Chair Elisa Scola 

7:15 Private Dirt Road Grading Request – Chestnut Road 

7:25 Water Abatement Request – 27 Hastings Way 

7:35 Water Abatement Request – 29 Oxbow Road 

7:45 Water Abatement Request – 47 Rice Road 

7:55 Water Abatement Request – 11 Snake Brook Road 

8:05 Water Rate Discussion with David Fox 

8:05 Update on Interim Laydown Area Wetlands Report 

8:15 DPW Director’s Financial Report 

8:25 Board Members’ Reports, Concerns, and Updates   

8:45 Topics not Reasonably Anticipated by the Chair 48 Hours Prior to Posting, if any 

8:50 Review and Approve Minutes (Delivered in Advance of the Meeting) 

8:55 Adjourn 

 

 

 

 

 

NOTE:       Per changes to the Open Meeting Law, notice of any meeting of a public body shall include “A listing of topics that the chair reasonably 

anticipates will be discussed at the meeting”.  AG’s Office guidelines state that the list of topics shall have sufficient specificity to reasonably advise 

the public of the issue to be discussed.  Please list those topics on the above agenda 

NOTE: Times are approximate and the Agenda Items may not be discussed in the exact order listed 

http://www.mass.gov/ago/openmeeting


BoPW Meeting 5/9/2017 

 

Discussion of Restoration Work within North and South 

Cemeteries with Historical Commission Chair Elisa Scola 

 

 

 

Link: Wayland, Massachusetts - Preservation Management Plan for the North Cemetery 

(http://www.wayland.ma.us/Pages/WaylandMA_BComm/Historicalcom/NorthCem) 

http://www.wayland.ma.us/Pages/WaylandMA_BComm/Historicalcom/NorthCem


P.O. BOX 541, NORFOLK, CT 06058    860 307 6695     413 346 4400      MCCLLC@gmail.com 

 
Preserving the substance and significance of gravestones 

IRVING SLAVID Conservator      
MARTIN JOHNSON Conservator  
PROF. NORMAN R. WEISS Consultant 

 
 
Elisa Scola, Chair, Wayland Historical Commission 
Wayland Town Building 
41 Cochituate Road 
Wayland, MA 01778 
 
April 21, 2017 
 
 
Re: Additional restoration work in South Cemetery 
 
Pictures were sent to us by Charles Pak. There are eight markers pictured on the 
following page plus 3 small footstones. 
 
While we are working at the North Cemetery we can reset and restore the eight 
markers for $4,400.00. 
 
If the setting location of what appears to be 3 footstones is known, these will be 
included at no additional cost.  
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Irving Slavid, Vice President 
 
 



WAYLAND SOUTH CEMETERY   POSSIBLE EXTRA RESTORATIONS– 2017 

1. Horatio Saunders  and  2. n.a.                                              3 Ephraim Wittenmore 

4. n.a.                                                                                  5. n.a. 

6.  n.a.                            7.n.a.                                               8. n.a. 

3 small markers. Location unknown 



BoPW Meeting 5/9/2017 

 

Private Dirt Road Grading Request – Chestnut Road 



BoPW Meeting 5/9/2017 

 

Water Abatement Request – 27 Hastings 













BoPW Meeting 5/9/2017 

 

Water Abatement Request – 29 Oxbow Road 



















BoPW Meeting 5/9/2017 

 

Water Abatement Request – 47 Rice Road 















BoPW Meeting 5/9/2017 

 

Water Abatement Request – 11 Snake Brook Road 

















BoPW Meeting 5/9/2017 

 

Review of Interim Laydown Area Report from Wetlands 

Scientist 



BoPW Meeting 5/9/2017 

 

DPW Director’s Financial Report 



Week 43 of 52

Program percentage - 86%

BUDGET YEAR-TO-DATE % FY2016 FY2015 FY2014 

HIGHWAY

SALARIES 1,030,407.00$         797,152.29$            77.36% $851,281.48 $869,973.50 $925,976.01

SERVICE EXPENSES 230,157.85$            147,368.35$            64.03% $254,814.72 $200,520.72 $255,727.41

GOODS EXPENSES 83,503.24$               53,946.23$              64.60% $73,263.51 $65,913.38 $65,005.75

FY17 TOTAL 1,344,068.09$         998,466.87$            74.29% $1,179,359.71 $1,136,407.60 $1,181,703.42

HIGHWAY-SNOW

OVERTIME 125,000.00$            176,405.70$            141.12% $96,602.26 $229,040.35 $154,947.64

EXPENSES 325,000.00$            573,699.69$            176.52% $331,104.92 $721,887.27 $479,879.04

FY17 TOTAL 450,000.00$            750,105.39$            166.69% $427,707.18 $950,927.62 $634,826.68

TRANSFER

123,616.05$            $144,899.88 $134,433.30 $131,574.30

Sticker Revenue 209,261.36$                       279,892.50$           $291,752.35 $259,100.00

Recycling Revenue 3,137.53$                            4,250.93$                $10,140.99 $17,954.04

PAYT Revenue 77,354.00$                          118,223.00$           $92,076.00 $126,729.00

Misc Revenue 4,495.00$                            6,705.00$                $4,995.00 $4,649.00

TOTAL REVENUE 294,247.89$            $409,071.43 $398,964.34 $408,432.04

346,183.43$            $361,603.29 $267,179.29 $219,246.72

469,799.48$            $506,503.17 $401,612.59 $350,821.02

159.66% -$175,551.59 -$97,431.74 -$2,648.25 $57,611.02

85.42%

215,935.06$            $279,303.89 $298,322.18 $282,423.54

LANDFILL EXPENSES 65,411.40$               42,340.03$              64.73% $23,316.56 $32,916.40 $61,776.23

550,000.00$            

PARK

TOTAL SALARIES 556,441.00$            502,930.14$            90.38% $497,669.11 $400,263.40 $378,235.97

SERVICE EXPENSES 191,518.66$            157,959.97$            82.48% $216,729.22 $97,502.83 $101,809.80

GOODS EXPENSES 119,780.89$            90,421.27$              75.49% $107,032.63 $122,435.11 $128,289.42

FY17 TOTAL 867,740.55$            751,311.38$            86.58% $821,430.96 $620,201.34 $608,335.19

WATER

SALARIES 778,470.00$            538,068.28$            69.12% $675,805.03 $655,093.93 $658,358.59

EXPENSES 2,119,023.00$         1,520,656.76$         71.76% $1,623,242.01 $1,355,257.56 $1,306,761.61

FY17 TOTAL 2,897,493.00$         2,058,725.04$         71.05% $2,299,047.04 $2,010,351.49 $1,965,120.20

WATER-BONDS 1,105,664.00$         1,078,356.15$         97.53% $1,064,627.31 $1,046,453.13 $1,167,749.37

TOTAL DPW FUNDING FOR 

FY17
5,853,549.53$     4,904,792.11$    83.79% 5,089,148.18$     4,985,067.34$     4,609,232.21$     

ACTUAL EXPENSES

TOWN OF WAYLAND DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS

FY17-YEAR TO DATE OPERATING BUDGET SUMMARY AS OF 5/5/2017

REVENUE-SUPPORTED SALARIES & EXPENSES

REVOLVING ACCOUNT BALANCE

TOTAL EXPENSES VS. REVENUE:

TOTAL EXPENSES VS. $550,000 SPENDING CAP:

REVENUE-SUPPORTED EXPENSES

SALARIES





BoPW Meeting 5/9/2017 

 

Board Members’ Reports, Concerns, and Updates 

 



BoPW Meeting 5/9/2017 

 

Topics Not Reasonably Anticipated by the Chair 48 Hours Prior 

to Posting 



BoPW Meeting 5/9/2017 

 

Review and Approve the Minutes of the 4/25/2017 Meeting 
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WAYLAND BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS 
DPW Facility 

66 River Road 

Wayland, MA 01778 

April 25, 2017 

 

MEETING MINUTES 

DRAFT 

 

Present: M. Lowery (Acting Chair), T. Abdella, W. Baston, J. Mishara, M. Wegerbauer, T. 

Holder (DPW Director) 

 

Meeting opened at 7:00 PM 

 

Lowery announced that the meeting is being recorded. 

 

Holder noted that Joe Doucette has been appointed to the position of DPW Superintendent and 

that the Town Engineer will likely begin in mid-May. 

 

Holder noted that a Public Works open house will occur at the DPW Facility on Saturday May, 

20. 

 

Public Comment 

 

Elisa Scola, Chair of the Historical Commission, appeared before the Board to provide an update 

on the North Cemetery preservation project. 

 

Scola noted the Historical Commission is seeking approximately $4000 in additional funds to 

repair seven additional stones in South Cemetery in conjunction with the planned work in North 

Cemetery. 

 

Lowery suggested that a discussion of the additional funding sought be placed on a future agenda 

for discussion. 

 

Holder asked if the South Cemetery stone restoration could potentially be funded from the 

cemetery trust. 

 

Katherine Gardner-Westcott of the Historical Commission expressed her hope that some of the 

maintenance suggestions recommended in the Cemetery Preservation Plan would be considered 

to prevent further damage to the stones. 

Water Abatement Request – 47 Rice Road 

 

The Board delayed discussion of this item until a future meeting when the homeowners could be 

present. 

 
Items Included in the Packet for Discussion 
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- 47 Rice Road Request for Abatement 

 

Water Rate Discussion with David Fox 

 

Lowery requested that this topic be delayed until the next meeting, as Fox was unable to attend. 

 

Preliminary Discussion – Providing DPW Management Oversight for WWMDC Functions 

 

Lowery asked Holder what support he feels the DPW could provide to the Waste Water 

Management District Commission (WWMDC). 

 

Holder discussed the needs of the WMDC, and suggested that the proposal should be addressed 

in a cautious and considered manner. 

 

Holder recommended that the Board should consider naming a liaison to work with Holder, 

Town Administrator Nan Balmer, and WWMDC Chair Fred Knight to advance discussions and 

report back to the Board. 

 

Wegerbauer asked that, as part of the conversation, it be addressed what responsibilities the 

Board of Public Works would be expected to take on under any agreement. 

 

Lowery noted the WWMDC enterprise fund would have to affect a transfer of funds to 

compensate for the oversight provided by the DPW. 

 

Wegerbauer suggested that it be looked at as a service the DPW would provide to the WWMDC, 

rather than an absorption of any aspects of WWMDC functions. 

 

Baston expressed his concern that the DPW representative would be torn between two boards, 

and urged a memorandum of understanding be drafted to address this. 

 

Lowery made a motion that Holder and Baston, in conjunction with Blamer and Knight, develop 

a proposed plan and fee for service to provide management oversight to WWMDC functions. 

 

Wegerbauer 2
nd

, all in favor.
 

 

Lowery added that, in his opinion, Holder should not be compelled to attend WWMDC meetings 

and draft WWMDC agendas. 

 
Items Included in the Packet for Discussion 

- 4/17/2017 WWMDC Future Draft by Fred Knight, Chair of WWMDC 

 

Discussion on Status of Current Water Ban 

 

Water Department Superintendent Don Millette discussed the current status of the water ban, 

noting that the current water level in the town wells is approximately 1 foot higher than it was at 

this point last year. 
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Millette noted that he is seeking to reaffirm the Board’s vote to allow the DPW Director and 

Water Superintendent to adjust the water conservation restrictions as necessary. 

 

Lowery suggested that punitive water rates for resident found to be illegally irrigating during a 

water ban be considered. 

 

Abdella noted that he feels punitive water rates may not be a sufficient deterrent to users. 

 

Wegerbauer asked about the status of drafting a study to examine the potential connection to the 

MWRA as an alternative water source. 

 

Lowery noted that the Board had sought funding for a study, but was removed by the Finance 

Committee. 

 

Wegerbauer suggested that funding for such a study be revisited by the Board. 

 

Wegerbauer asked why a water ban is still in effect if the water levels are so high. 

 

Holder noted that it must be determined that the current high levels are not an abnormality before 

relaxing water restrictions. 

 

Abdella noted that input from the State also influences the institution of water restrictions. 

 

Lowery noted that he is in favor of eliminating the current water ban. 

 

Abdella added the he feels best management practice is to wait until the spring to determine 

water levels prior to eliminating the ban completely. 

 

Mishara made a motion to support the position as stated in the summary provided by Don 

Millette, allowing outdoor watering 2 days a week (Tuesdays and Thursdays during the evening 

hours of 7:00pm to 7:00am), and to allow the DPW Director the authority to adjust the water ban 

as needed. 

 

Baston 2
nd

. 

 

Abdella, Baston, Mishara, Wegerbauer in favor.  Lowery abstain. 

 
Items Included in the Packet for Discussion 

- Don Millette’s Water Ban Summary 

- 4/14/17 DEP press release 

 

DPW Director’s Operational Report 

 

The Board reviewed the DPW Director’s Operational Report. 

 

Holder noted that the Water Division responded to a significant water main break on Boston Post 

Road today. 
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Lowery asked about the status of the NOI for the laydown area. 

 

Holder noted that he met with the wetlands scientist, and anticipates having his findings at the 

next meeting. 

 

Lowery asked if the status of the library drainage project information could be discussed at the 

next meeting if any information is available. 

 
Items Included in the Packet for Discussion 

- 4/25/2017 DPW Operational Report 

- 3/29/2017 Weston & Sampson Proposal for Boston Post Road Landfill Feasibility Study 

 

Election of Chair and Vice Chair 

 

Lowery expressed his desire to focus on specific tasks within the Board, and asked Baston to be 

the Chair and Abdella to be the Vice Chair. 

 

Abdella responded that he would also like to focus on specific Board tasks, and would prefer 

Lowery to serve as Vice Chair. 

 

Baston noted that with the Board’s support, he would be willing to serve as Chair. 

 

Wegerbauer made a motion to appoint Baston as Chair and Lowery as Vice Chair. 

 

Mishara 2
nd

, all in favor. 

 

Board Members’ Reports, Concerns, and Updates 

 

Abdella provided the excerpt from the WRAP Committee report on the former landfill on the 

south side of Boston Post Road. 

 

Baston asked if lowbed tractor trailers could clear speed plateaus. 

 

Doucette noted that the plateaus are designed to MassDOT standards, so trucks would be able to 

clear any plateaus. 

 

Lowery discussed maintenance equipment owned by the golf course currently being kept on their 

property in the vicinity of Baldwin Pond. 

 

Millette noted that he will speak with the employees of the golf course and request the items be 

relocated away from the pond. 

 

Lowery discussed the recent School Committee meeting he attended, noting that they are still 

looking for a place to park busses. 
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Lowery discussed the Recreation Commission’s plans for the school athletic fields located within 

the Zone 1. 

 

Wegerbauer asked if the issue with the source of funding of the Transfer Station garage roof and 

doors has been resolved. 

 

Holder noted that it is not yet resolved and he is seeking an answer to determine if a reallocation 

of the funds can occur. 

 
Items Distributed for Discussion 

- WRAP Report – Former Landfill South Side of Boston Post Road 

 

Review and Approve the Minutes of the 4/12/2017 Meeting 

 

Baston noted that on page 2, the width of the Happy Hollow Access Road should be 18 feet. 

 

Lowery made a motion to approve the minutes as amended 

 

Abdella 2
nd

, all in favor. 

 
Items Included in the Packet for Discussion 

- 4/12/2017 BOPW Meeting minutes Draft 

 

Lowery noted that the next meetings will occur on 5/9/2017 and 5/23/2017. 

 

Abdella made a motion to adjourn. 

 

Mishara 2
nd

, all in favor. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 8:38 PM. 

 

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Daniel Cabral 

DPW Office Coordinator-Administrator 




	South Cem proposal
	Wayland South Extras

